
“Is Cremation Wrong?”
Is it wrong to cremate the body at death? Most of my family
members were cremated.

The  practice  of  cremation  is  connected  with  pagan  burial
practices. Pantheists such as Buddhists and Hindus believe the
body is bad and that the true self (sometimes referred to as
the  soul)  is  trapped  in  the  body.  Therefore,  cremation
symbolizes the deliverance from the prison house of the body
and dissolving of the individual personhood. There are a few
occurrences of cremation in the Bible but the reason is that
the  body  was  desecrated  (1  Sam.  31:12).  Under  normal
circumstances,  Jews  and  Christians  buried  the  body.  For
Christians the body is buried because the body is good and
created and given by God (1 Cor. 6:19). We also await the
resurrection of the body, which will occur when Christ returns
and our bodies will be resurrected in their new glorified
state (1 Thess 4:16-18).

Having said that, cremation is not the unpardonable sin. God
will recreate the body no matter what state it may be in; that
is no problem for Him. Burial is the Christian practice for
the reasons I stated and as a general rule we want to honor
God in our death and burial and not associate with pagan
practices. However, there are times where cremation may be
necessary or preferred and I am sure God grants grace in those
circumstances.

I hope this helps.

Pat Zukeran
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